
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
Introduction: 
 
The Institute of Chemical Technology (ICT) in Mumbai embraced the spirit of tradition, unity, and feminism 
on December 21, 2023, as girl students and female staff came together to celebrate World Saree Day. The 
event was a simple yet powerful expression of solidarity, where participants donned beautiful sarees, clicked 
group photos, and celebrated the essence of unity and feminism. 
 
Event Highlights: 
 
1. Saree Day Attire: 
   Female students and female staff adorned themselves in a myriad of sarees, showcasing the diversity of 
colors, fabrics, and styles. The campus buzzed with the elegance and grace of this traditional Indian 
garment. 
 
2. Group Photo Sessions: 
   Participants gathered in groups to click photos, capturing the collective spirit of the day. These photos 
served as visual testimonials to the unity and camaraderie among the women of ICT. 
 
3. Symbolizing Unity: 
   The event aimed to symbolize unity and foster a sense of togetherness among the female members of the 
institute. The saree, a symbol of grace and tradition, became a common thread binding participants together. 
 
4. Feminism in Focus: 
   By celebrating World Saree Day, the participants aimed to highlight the strength and empowerment 
associated with women. The event subtly conveyed a message of feminism, emphasizing the importance of 
women supporting and uplifting each other. 
 
5. Informal Conversations: 
   Beyond the photos and sarees, the event provided a platform for informal conversations. Participants 
shared stories, experiences, and thoughts on the significance of cultural traditions and the role of women in 
academia. 
 
6. Social Media Presence: 
   The celebration extended to social media platforms, where participants shared their group photos using the 
hashtag #SareeUnity. The online presence amplified the impact of the event, reaching a wider audience and 
fostering a sense of community pride. 
 
Conclusion: 
 
World Saree Day at the Institute of Chemical Technology, Mumbai, on December 21, 2023, was a 
heartwarming celebration of unity and feminism. The simple act of wearing sarees and clicking group 
photos became a powerful expression of solidarity among the girl students and female staff. The event not 
only celebrated cultural traditions but also underscored the strength and empowerment that comes from a 
united community of women. Through this initiative, ICT exemplified the significance of cultural 
celebrations in promoting a sense of togetherness and mutual support within the academic community. 
 
 



 


